
 
From: Ellie Watkins <Ellie@agriadvisor.co.uk>  
Sent: 19 May 2021 15:20 
To: Atkins, Charlotte <Charlotte.Atkins@herefordshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Full response to Ash Farm, Natural Burial Site 204377/N 
 

Dear Charlotte 
 
As discussed in our previous email, I have collated all of the requested answers into a single 
email, which I trust is in order.  
 

1.) Access improvements drawing attached as a separate document 
2.) Transport survey – new survey done and amended transport statement attached. It 

should be noted that from the pre-app that the advice was to confirm average 
speeds, not traffic volumes, which was what was requested thereafter.  

3.) I believe a condition limiting the use to one burial per day would be agreeable. 
4.) I would suggest there would be incidences such as birthdays, anniversaries where 

visitors would come to site, but such events are spread equally over the year, I do 
not imagination any event where there were multiple groups on site attending to 
multiple different graves. Whilst Christmas is a constant, in my experience, people 
tend to visit graves around Christmas time, rather than the day itself, and visits are 
generally short in duration and we do not enjoy favourable weather in December. 
Whilst there is no defined time length for people to visit graves, visits are not 
generally very long in duration, and it is seen that site could operate with a small 
number of people coming and going each day.  

5.) I note your comments about the loss of agricultural land, the land is allocated as 
Grade 2, that swath of Grade 2 also covers a large area of the developed land in 
Much Birch and in fact the majority of Herefordshire is allocated Grade 3 or above, it 
happens to be an extremely rich, fertile county. There are not many instances of 
development that would not result in some loss of good quality agricultural land in 
this specific county. I attach the soilscapes map which provides more specific 
information about the soils in the area, and actually details that specific soil type as 
low in fertility. I would suggest the agricultural land classification maps are actually 
quite outdated, and the soilscapes map does offer at least a little more specific 
information. The field to the east is unaffected as there is a different access point 
from the farmyard, and the field forms a essentially a grazing paddock. The field to 
the south excluded from the burial site was considered, but it was decided that 
there would have been a much greater effect on visibility, due to the topography of 
that field, as it can be seen from a wider vista. The chosen fields are situated in quite 
a neat form, benefiting from natural screening, and as is shown in the visibility and 
impact they provide a minimal visual impact on the wider area, and arguably not a 
negative one in any instance. Should you like more information on this point, just let 
me know.  

6.) Access to the lower field - I confirm there is an existing historic gateway into the 
lower field, in the south east corner, adjoining Tump Lane, which the applicants 
would seek to utilise to continue accessing the lower field once the Burial Site 
became operational, do you need a site plan to this effect? We are happy to agree 
to a condition in relation to securing this access.  

7.) Impact on neighbour  

 
This message originated from outside of Herefordshire Council or Hoople. Please do not click 

links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.  
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a. Realistically, I think if there was to be a full service at this time it would be 
conducted elsewhere, and on site there would be more internments and the 
small “services” that accompany that. So yes there would be some 
“services” graveside, but they would largely be internments based ones 
only, and generally those are only accompanied by family. 

b. I would anticipate these services would be no longer than 45 minutes, 
probably 30 minutes or less in most instances. No times have been agreed.  

c. At this time there is no plans to prevent people playing music or signing, the 
idea is to offer flexibility on whatever the family would like? Volumes would 
be considered at all times, and certainly the aim would be to minimise any 
effect on neighbouring properties.  

d. The pavilion would be more an area to be used in poor weather, and for 
those visiting the site to visit their loved one. It is anticipated at this time a 
wake would not happen on site, but it is something they applicants might 
consider in the future.   

8.) Colour of stone The landscape officer suggested colour of the stone to be confirmed, 
and in the absence of anything else I have consulted the Malvern hills Colour Guide 
and suggest a mixture of greys as per the Timber wooded principle timbered 
farmlands category? Do you need something more specific than that?  

9.) Proposed pavilion plans amended and attached. 
10.) New proposed site plan amended as per Landscape officer’s comments, including 

location of foul drainage system and new access arrangement.  
11.) Tracking for site plan attached  
12.)  Simon Tucker on David Tucker Transport confirmed in relation to 10 cars per funeral 

– “it was just based on experience at a similar site we worked on in Knowle, 
Solihull.  Ultimately though the traffic generation is based on the survey at Widney 
Manor and therefore is not reliant or dependant on the 10 cars per funeral.”  

 
I hope this now answers all of the issues raised in your letter, and to include everything in 
one place for ease.  
 
Four weeks from today’s date is an acceptable extension to us.  
 
Regards 
Ellie  
 
 
 

Ellie Watkins MRICS, FAAV 

Syrfëwr Siartredig Gwledig / Rural Chartered Surveyor 
 

Ffôn/Tel: 01544 327122 

Ffôn Symudol/ Mobile: 07495 006808 

Ffacs/Fax: 01558 610330 
 

http://www.agriadvisor.co.uk  
 

Swyddfeydd hefyd yn / Offices also at:  

Llys Y Llan, Pumsaint, Llanwrda, Sir Gâr/Carmarthenshire, SA19 8AX 

Glynton House, Henfaes Lane, Y Trallwng / Welshpool, Powys, SY21 7BE 

Cartrefle, Bridge Street, Castell Newydd Emlyn / Newcastle Emlyn, Sir Gâr/Carmarthenshire, SA38 9DX 

The Milking Parlour, Henstaff Court Business Centre, Groesfaen, Caerdydd / Cardiff, CF72 8NG 

 
2 Questmoor Farm 
Eardisley 
Henffordd / Hereford 
HR3 6LN 
Ffôn/Tel: 01544 327122 
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Yn falch o gefnogi’r  YELLOW WELLIES FARM SAFETY CAMPAIGN fel ein helusen am 
2021 
Proud to support the YELLOW WELLIES FARM SAFETY CAMPAIGN as our charity for 
2021 https://www.yellowwellies.org 

 

 
Neges Pwysig (COVID-19) Important Message 
Mae ein holl swyddfeydd bellach yn gweithredu ar sail ‘Apwyntiad yn Unig'. Rydym yn parhau i fod ar gael ar gyfer 
cyfarfodydd a drefnwyd ymlaen 
llaw, cyfarfodydd rhithiol,galwadau ffôn ac e-bost fel arfer. 
 

All of our offices are now operating on an ‘Appointment Only Basis’. We remain available for pre-arranged meetings, 
virtual meetings, telephone 
calls and email as usual. 
 

Disclaimer and Monitoring Email / Diarddeliad a Monitro Ebyst  
 

Agri Advisor yw enw masnachu Agri Advisor Legal LLP (Rhif Partneriaeth: OC404300) sy’n cael ei 
awdurdodi a rheoli gan yr  
Awdurdod Rheoli Cyfreithwyr (Rhif: 633140). Mae’r cwmni wedi ei gofrestru am TAW (Rhif: 111 7909 29). 
Mae rhestr o'r Aelodau  
ar gael yn swyddfa gofrestredig yr LLP, ynghyd â rhestr o'r bobl hynny sydd wedi'u dynodi'n 
bartneriaid.  Rydym yn defnyddio'r gair  
'partner' i gyfeirio at Aelod o'r LLP neu weithiwr neu ymgynghorydd sy'n gyfreithiwr sydd â statws a 
chymwysterau cyfatebol. 
 

Agri Advisor is the trading name of Agri Advisor Legal LLP (Partnership Number: OC404300) and is 
authorised and regulated  
by the Solicitors Regulation Authority (No: 633140). The firm is VAT Registered (No. 111 7909 29). A list of 
Members is available  
at the LLP’s registered office, together with a list of those persons who are designated as partners.  We use 
the word ‘partner’ to  
refer to a Member of the LLP or an employee or consultant who is a lawyer with equivalent standing and 
qualifications. 
 

Nid ydym yn derbyn cyflwyniad o weithrediadau a dogfennau fesul ebost a byddwn ond yn derbyn cyflwyniad o 
weithrediadau  
a dogfennau yn ein swyddfa ym Mhumsaint. Eich cyfrifoldeb chi ydyw i wireddu unrhyw ymlyniadau rydym yn 
eich danfon ac  
nid ydym yn derbyn unrhyw cyfrifoldeb am firwsau. Bydd ebyst yn cael eu archwilio ar gyfer diogelwch ac 
hyfforddiant.  
 

We do not accept service of proceedings and documents by email and we will only accept service of proceedings 
and documents 
at our Pumsaint office. It is your responsibility to scan attachments we send and we do not accept any 
responsibility for viruses. 
Emails may be monitored for purposes of security and training.  
 

Mae'r neges e-bost hon (ac unrhyw atodiad) yn gwbl gyfrinachol ac wedi'i fwriadu ar gyfer y person neu'r 
sefydliad y mae  
wedi’i gyfeirio ato yn unig. Gall gynnwys gwybodaeth freintiedig a chyfrinachol ac os nad chi yw'r 
derbynnydd arfaethedig,  
rhaid i chi beidio â chopïo, dosbarthu na chymryd unrhyw gamau mewn perthynas ag ef. Os ydych wedi 
derbyn yr e-bost  
hwn mewn camgymeriad, rhowch wybod i ni cyn gynted â phosibl os gwelwch yn dda drwy ffonio 01558 
650381 a dileu'r  
neges (ac unrhyw gopïau) o'ch system ar unwaith. 
 

This e-mail message (and any attachment) is strictly confidential and intended solely for the person or 
organisation to whom  
it is addressed. It may contain privileged and confidential information and if you are not the intended 
recipient, you must not  
copy, distribute or take any action in reference to it. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify 
us as soon as possible  
by telephoning 01558 650381 and immediately delete the message (and any copies) from your system. 
 

https://www.yellowwellies.org/


**RHYBUDD TWYLL – Ni fydd Agri Advisor yn anfon manylion Cyfrif Banc drwy ebost (heblaw am mewn 
fformat wedi ei amgryptio). 
Ni fyddwn yn derbyn cyfarwyddiadau talu drwy ebost. Os ydych byth yn derbyn ebost sy’n ymddangos i fod o’r 
cwmni hwn yn gofyn  
i chi wneud taliad i gyfrif banc a bennir yn y neges ebost, cysylltwch â ni ar unwaith. Nid yw Agri Advisor yn 
derbyn atebolrwydd am 
unrhyw daliad a wnewch i gyfrif banc ble mae’r manylion yn cael eu hanfon atoch drwy ebost.** 
 

**FRAUD WARNING - Agri Advisor will never send you bank details by email (unless in an encrypted format). 
Neither will we accept  
payment instructions by email. If you ever receive an email which appears to be from this firm asking you to 
make a payment to a  
bank account specified in that email, you must notify us immediately. Agri Advisor does not accept liability for 
any payment you 
make to an account for which details are sent to you by email.** 
 

 

 
 
 


